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President's Message  
            

It is a pleasure to serve as the Ohio GFOA President and humbling to work with such
motivated, inspiring and competent finance officers and executives. This year is off to a
roaring start with a great deal of time and energy being directed towards the Executive
Budget Proposal. We are following the legislation through the General Assembly and
paying close attention to local government impacts.

Registration is now available for the National GFOA 111thAnnual Conference in Denver,
Colorado from May 21-24th. Visit the website to learn more.  If you have not attended the
National Conference you may be eligible for the First-Time Annual Conference Attendee
Scholarship. Ohio will also be hosting a reception for our guests at the Denver Athletic
Club on Monday, May 22, 2017.

 
This will be my first occasion to attend the National Conference and I'm certainly excited and looking forward
to attending. Please consider joining me in representing Ohio and taking advantage of the Preconference
and General Sessions. Public finance professionals have widely come to view the GFOA Annual
Conference as the one truly "must-attend" professional development of the year. It is an opportunity to
sharpen your skills, discover new tools and technologies while working with peers from across the nation.

Our first Board Meeting of the year was well attended and extremely productive. Our committees are active
and diligent in serving our membership. Each committee has submitted their goals for 2017. It is refreshing
to work with such innovative and driven professionals that start out with the objective to exceed last year's
accomplishments.
 
Read more... 

Financial Health Indicators 
   

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1DxN7z-4Tn_qXBgsw3RHeRWEftgMIB17udBdFjT9FBze1_55BG-isyhLtwlSh1nsX5SrutLOYGzuXgAj6xPhQTjozVUrwhqX88UeNtU7r3XtpZmLFXdBSadfdLqsycxJ1aJHaoohcDYXIXHlQI73mje6yWty5zfbSD53cZu24nWz-E=&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1DxNnzk9xuMnnqD2UdPbf9ZJ6Dew7bobO-sTeIusls2dRi5dr8m2LqlWpAq9WJ0vYD6dA6BsPUN9EpdBUqrCBtQMktwNZmrBKxx2o7HmudOLGGdkcnX_0c7M4GLW6DCiLwK932y-sxzoxYnTc3oRq2xzH33sWKKNWDfLHNVftuEm-5yVtZpILazjfrCrjOOkMXZ&c=&ch=


 
When you get your annual physical, a blood test provides telltale insights about your behavior, such as
whether you eat foods you shouldn't and exercise enough. Using standards widely accepted in the health
care industry for cholesterol, you know if your LDL is too high and your HDL is too low.

The numbers don't lie. But if you pay attention to them, you can adjust your diet and get off the couch often
enough to correct these problems before they grow more serious. After all, this is the reason why we get
physicals (not because we like wearing those wonderful hospital gowns).

As Ohio's Auditor, my office developed a tool that performs a similar function for the state's 247 cities and
88 counties. Using data submitted to the Auditor's office via the Hinkle System by these entities, we've
created Financial Health Indicators (FHI) that provide cities and counties a "fiscal physical" that identifies
areas that might need a little work.

Read more... 

Full Disclosure 
Government Entities Must Now Disclose Tax Abatement Agreement Information   
By: Chad Welty, CPA, Principal, Rea & Associates         
 

If you haven't already, now is the time to dust off your tax abatement agreements and
take steps to comply with the Governmental Accounting Standards Board's current tax
abatement disclosures reporting standard.
 
In a move to provide more consistent and comprehensive information to those seeking an
assessment of a government's overall financial heath, GASB Statement No. 77 was
passed to require entities to disclose key information pertaining to their tax abatement

agreements. The GASB says the disclosure update was necessary to provide investors and other users of
governmental financial statements with better information from which to assess a government's financial
health.

Read more... 

National GFOA Announces Christopher Morrill as Next Executive
Director  

The National GFOA is pleased to announce the appointment of Christoper Morrill, City
Manager for Roanoke, Virginia, since 2010, as its next Executive Director.  Mr. Morrill
succeeds Jeff Esser, who is retiring after 35 years of distinguished service as GFOA
Executive Director on June 30, 2017.  Esser joined the Washington, D.C. office of GFOA in

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1DxHF2ZxK7hb4zDy8fgJeHFwyU8dkHub5f0QZ9STl0G_0HUjGhiqCToAxAycT_4PTc9GGaKpcvuo311NorsEIIgDEQmMi7nhwJkIXYfI8FKMUCTbULDRJjhSTXkMRZQhA-Jqk8aThbNUWhpR6oUGKlTSpykS-qWjzxq06BdE7OB725nlpbaUcl-h2wsKy_6v1f2&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1DxUC620i5Pc2cL7IXgCZrwszjP9JgvTwDo0Du6R19kQf34jNiFurFqQvMLbIPn3HbzvKhUPGrCK7Di_yuGMA220aXjm_VO2XaeXLnUirVyOQTvZUd2RtvAwtncVC0mBamjlotIIjym9mIOKzo4cObRxw54BpgoXvmBzXsvJ3o6pd9lHt4TxM393MHoJHdsAnr5&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1Dx8wbXseW5sjm830Ktjot63KeaSYMkZTPZZWdAJAH4tXIrnxlp4XhDkoFoycQANkJhwMnoZHq5bVGdO4O0DKoPeC5Qf_7v5mHNjwwe5tOCPP4e5U-qW6-feIBYxKf-7C6zqXcn50xKG5kZUMIO_O64rXm2jNqeQ4ybZFU-5n1nkhwvvzIVjcG7xYvi6VEjGyFrijEusNVfEkWzXUjJ4R0INytktr-V2DcO&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1DxGdwb02svc1sxmKira4q63URuiF62Wl5lPa1uYPtieXpbBuZmF_FI8aoa0ah9yQXDc-Wdkx-gSXU-imOSzHiVBrR2j1fVhNTvghgPTLXdK91p9P2duEFLeQgRc09bahmnMD5vY9QDFAYS1m_yqIXPAi9_NEaY1RUUBL0O9cMZE7KvVeiJOf-hASkoYFDiwDPP&c=&ch=


1979 when the membership of GFOA was 9,000 and today it is 19,000. 

2017 Ohio GFOA Scholarship and Award Offerings    

*  GFOA Advanced Government Finance Institute Program 
*  Traditional Student College Scholarship
*  Continuing Education Scholarship
*  Annual Conference Scholarship 

*  Excellence in Government Award
*  Ethics Award
*  Innovation in Public Finance Award
*  Lifetime Achievement Award
*  Career Achievement Award
*  Bradford M. Sprague Award for Excellence in Client Service

GFOA Award Recognitions...Congratulations!   
The City of Dublin has earned the Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in
Financial Reporting (CAFR) Program Award 27 consecutive years.

Photo from left to right: Jerry O'Brien, Chief Accountant, City of Dublin; Robyn
Howard , Accountant, City of Dublin; Jamie Nicholson, GFOA State
Representative; and Angel Mumma, Director of Finance, City of Dublin

The City of Lima received its first Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in
Financial Reporting for 2015.

Photo from left to right: Sue Odenweller, Chief Deputy City Auditor, City of Lima,
Randy Bartels, Auditor, City of Lima; and Jamie Nicholson, GFOA State
Representative

The City of Upper Arlington has earned the Certificate of Achievement for
Excellence in Financial Reporting (CAFR) Program Award 28 consecutive years.

Cincinnati Public Schools  also received the Certificate of Achievement for
Excellence in Financial Reporting for 2015.

The Northeast Ohio Regional Sewer District was recognized by the GFOA
as a 1st time recipient of the Popular Annual Financial Reporting (PAFR) Program Award. 

Visit http://www.gfoa.org/awards for a complete list of GFOA award programs. 

2017 Introduction to the Finance Office & Governmental Accounting
Seminar 

Thursday, April 27, 2017  
Forest Park Senior Center, Forest Park, OH

This seminar is designed as an introduction to the public finance office. It incorporates

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R27lfVIO0fRG9LwKmVlb3QsIQRbXabUGdxklm4FqunIxSKkWzcf8LrpG9oWXNTmHsZR1kXXhxEfRWo0fOT3Yx1zygmiflteivc6ms-GpczNkFoDTpXlxE3LjXTUDgY1ihJMGj6jiOkRJ&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R27lfVIO0fRGSg2tsH5hmFoi1HVzcpVrLFrfP6CAhojq0K8peEP-6dS-j5VWXIYhlx2q9sXxEUDxP9TjRCqySitsJnDpEtUfvh9WmeP9zZH5B4ZcxudMus86ec2jwe64VA==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R5NJHsJUfBJ974t5ty9I5raZuVID0C0FeaUIEG_IAAg8gem_5DogvNHGf-S_DNkFUep_4gWDD95zgFbthnMSS20cNEVGF8vIEZM2SU5F8XXuJbFC3hu4lvWfmqDYJ9tbHA==&c=&ch=


 
 

a high level look at the various issues that can be encountered in the finance office,
including but not limited to Ethics, Public Records, Human Resources, Accounting
Principles, Revenues, Expenditures, Budgets, Banking & Investments, Debt
Issuance, Internal Control and Audits. 

It is designed for newly elected and appointed officials and employees of the public
finance office and would be a great way for any public official to understand the complexities involved int he
public finance office.

Click here for details and registration.  

Welcome New Members 

Ohio GFOA would like to welcome its new members. We are glad you chose to
become a member and feel certain you will benefit from this affiliation.  For a
complete listing of new members,
click here.  

Members of Second Alliance for Excellence in School Budgeting 

GFOA announced the members of the second wave of its Alliance for Excellence in School
Budgeting. The Alliance is composed of 36 school districts working with GFOA to implement
Best Practices in School Budgeting. Alliance members include districts from 18 states across
the U.S. serving anywhere from a several hundred students to over one hundred thousand
students. Ohio members include: 

 
Lakota Local School District
Springfield City School District 
Toledo Public Schools 
Trotwood-Madison School District  

These districts are joining 35 districts from the initial Alliance that kicked off in September 2015. GFOA is
excited to support the ongoing efforts of the now 70 plus districts across the U.S. implementing and
improving their budget processes to help support delivery of the highest quality instruction possible to their
students. 
 
The Best Practices in School Budgeting outline a budget process that centers on aligning resources with
areas of greatest impact on student achievement. Alliance members will be working on implementing the
best practices over the next year with support from GFOA in the form of collaborative meetings, eLearnings,
and other supports. GFOA will begin recruiting members for the next wave of the Alliance in early 2017.

For more information visit http://gfoa.org/pk-12-budget.  

Certified Public Finance Officers (CPFO) Program  
 

The CPFO Program of GFOA is a broad educational self-study program
designed to verify knowledge in the disciplines of government finance. Attaining
certification is a mark of excellence in government finance. To earn the CPFO
designation, candidates must pass a series of five examinations covering the

major disciplines of public finance.  

Congratulations to Scott Gully, Finance Director/Tax Commissioner, Village of Indian Hill, who recently
achieved a CPFO designation.

To date, there are 670 individuals who have achieved the CPFO designation nationwide, and only 15 in the
state of Ohio. For more information about the program, please visit
http://www.gfoa.org/cpfo. 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1DxgDCiI9ISHCKzCldaK13i-OluP6Ml41dV1hUm5PqJMEXN8g2eIWXAIsT-6o4KmKKraJOimX2Y-5nQun8PoULOnpDqqTadyvfS2xvsagOkICTtp_LrHQ4upSZlM-URGeiEVM6E64i4Z60NcGiPF4yxa1wgUCx-vPSGpovPrm_wd1hEyCXZbOJg8umgyFypsPjir28ePYi8jdE7wvyNUbrswhsOCjzKn_nKoWJnPtoHTTb4-QEfnsBKiw==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1Dx7eCKohr94C2CFcccSgvCg3ypEYeZZRtdJJ6Dmc41dBnq4-XnJ9Mk9aOcNxADwHlPM-Tc9-srU-AjjvI_3NDA7fVOfNNT_A8JmWZa1-_VHWqRy3iDFNhE5lpMhYckK03YxkFUmXjxumwKBYAMEy79pBn4Y_Oirit3DKwjzMX-2r9Usiu_PrDfusxSjFtdkp4f&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1Dx4K3pNb6bwNpLumh3uMuYQd2AtG3xIjqJ3NlCUyWKqr8ZKbYNywSKm_q52jBbWVWgd_OUAw-VOLkYLOZUFXEgJiy4uB2SVjrv0Q150Wqf3Fkm0hfDxeQ5NQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R5NJHsJUfBJ9XTwD1DpF4ZKQbFiUkp_pzE9ry6SkSOyfjgzTwD9AYR1Ecbkjz57hmXJew5ulo-0l1ZM_FMFanjl7S_k7lrItq31dthnjtZ5ISnnEQA-CJd0=&c=&ch=


GFOA 111th Annual Conference - Ohio Reception 
 

Ohio GFOA is hosting a reception on Monday, May 22, 2017 from 5:30 - 7:30 p.m.
at the Denver Athletic Club.  RSVP no later than Monday, May 15, 2017.   

Click here for conference information.

Thank you to our reception sponsor!

Ohio GFOA 30th Annual Conference and Membership Meeting

Quick Links
Calendar of Events 
Membership
Legislative Updates 
Job Postings 
Ohio GFOA Officers and Trustees 

Mission Statement
"Shared Knowledge for Effective Government" is The Government Finance Officers Association's
Mission Statement. By Promoting the Exchange of Information Among Finance Officers of all Local
Governments, Ohio GFOA works to Meet the Challenges of the Ever-Evolving Profession of Government
Finance and Fosters Increase Cooperation Among Governments and Private Financial Institutions.

Ohio GFOA | 17 S. High Street, Suite 200, Columbus, OH 43215| 614.228.4716 | gfoa@assnoffices.com |
www.ohgfoa.com 
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R6bbyXxaS1DxyzgIuxzdSeZQbp03Lp637i0CLJJSWA8kV8cb2OkevrdoFNiG_lMRb0BO2Y2MiJ5_AARvTlq1Yy80aLgqaCz3T2Zo0H3P28qC1KxiILvI2VuA0cB-19fSUjIB-8stgQ7ZTavrwTqCBUMG3VtZe_Xsp6QpozqlnJnmexrW1InJp08yc3zlprAcae58YbAi_cW8E8TmN-wfzM59GmpIhAMM8RiOMePavAqj4Ps09KoYd--eNS1hqv-TeqZqGAzR5FvBlp2F5Uju81XVjXdiZCvaBRCkHmPr8wIncQ3viRcl40ebUSHBC03LSwQLSKni4vueAy57T4zdHOBkVQF0Dn_L5UhFjAAF2QxBKIdsiw2hyrmCaum7e5i6G4voicNTS_iCvxztmYg6q0o4ZafxNIGIjQ==&c=&ch=
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001LfmCQm_Y4LgiDxScXVCai5mUYBSE1qeDITKZbhtyk08HpYF4zuu7R27lfVIO0fRGSquQyzRVzssZgYLMyIaiEDUbko4Uk2Hpx8giWTJR_SScN523dYuqkps6cZ24ZC4rdxfratJdBbr4OW1NBqtMCHYTZLs9YRoD0kB5cS3-eeriSMKZhdrV_mw-yw21ho-3CnvuPAXERKPqnTKgbOnqZtZaNleY4b4zA192OslVszA=&c=&ch=
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